
 

 

 

 

 
 
October 10, 2018 

 

 

Amy Magee 

Ware Malcomb 

990 S. Broadway 

Suite 230 

Denver, Co 80209 

 

RE: Majestic Building 29 Minor Amendment 

 Case Number: 2015-6012-03 

 

Dear Ms. Magee: 

 

On October 10, 2018, the Planning Department approved your above-referenced Minor Site Plan 

Amendment application. Thank you for the quick response on getting me the Majestic letter of 

approval that was required. 

 

Please allow us several working days to amend the official Mylar and replace our electronic pdfs. 

If at any point during the recordation process we need further information we will contact you 

directly.  Please retain this letter for your records.  If you have any questions regarding this 

matter, please contact me at (303) 739-7133 or wbarrett@auroragov.org. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
W. David Barrett 

Senior Planner II 

City of Aurora Planning Department. 

 

Planning and Development Services 

Planning Division 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 

303.739.7250 

 


